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Park Board Park Foundation Subcommittee
Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, March 8, 2022, 4:30 p.m.
111 S. Geyer Road
Kirkwood, MO 63122


IN ATTENDANCE: : Alvin Reid (chair), Scott Stream, Jordan Wienke, and Parks and Recreation Director Kyle Henke

I. Citizens Comments
a. None

II. Unfinished Business 

a. Meetings was held via Zoom with guest, Mr. Kevin. D. Korenthal, National Association of Park Foundations executive director. Korenthal said he and his organization are excited to collaborate with us, that he has vast experience in helping committees and boards like ours and that he is a former parks commissioner.

The subcommittee shared with Korenthal the steps we have taken during the past four months regarding establishing a Kirkwood Parks Board Foundation. He said we are off to a good start, and that his organization could be quite helpful.

As a committee, a first question was about process. Which comes first, chicken or egg?

Korenthal’s initial advice is that the Foundation “be chartered to work, not just meet.” In its infancy, “it is better to go slow, to then go fast.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]-Get a core group of people and resources assembled and “begin strategic doing, not planning” from the start. Korenthal called this “a key next step.” The committee has begun this process and has learned there is interest in the community. Four individuals have stepped up with financial support.
-Once individuals are selected (either to serve on the board or help craft it) they will be the stewards. Korenthal suggested that a project or goal should be established. “What would we be doing?” Begin “guesstimation” of a project and the level of time and financial commitment that would be needed.
-The NAPF can assist with all legal documentation, establishment Foundation as not-for-profit but it is essential that we are not “missing a culture.” What board member roles? How do we get most out of it?
-Make sure it is a working board, one that does not rely on Parks and Recreation staff.
-Annual Fee of $375 would entitle committee and board members to member services, “which can help us work through every phase, every step.” The committee decided to learn who would have access to NAPF member services (City Council? The entire Parks Board and Parks staff?)
- Korenthal suggested we speak with Dr. Nathan (whose name I could not find at the organization website), and he help us directly with our approach. The committee determined that this would be managed by the newly established board.
-The nearest Parks and Recreation Department that is an NAPF member is in O’Fallon, MO. Kyle spoke with its director and learned that their process is at the exact same points as ours.
-We thanked Mr. Korenthal for his time and assistance

III. New Business 
The committee has sent thank you cards to individuals who are supporting the effort financially and have shown interest in serving on the board. At next meeting, the committee will discuss official establishment of a board, which could then supervise the ongoing process of officially getting a Foundation up and running. Their names would be listed on 401 c3 applications, etc.


The meeting was adjourned at 5:26 p.m.
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